Athelstan Primary School Rose Avenue Sherburn in Elmet North Yorkshire LS25 6AY





Headteacher Karen O'Donnell MA BEd PGCPSE Tele 01977 684037 Fax 01977 683172 admin@athelstan.n-yorks.sch.uk



Healthy School













## **Newsletter Friday 9th June 2017**

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

**Well done** to everyone who took part in this week's sponsored events. We would also like to say thank you to all those parents who helped with the events. Please start collecting your sponsor money and return it either in cash directly to school or via Parent Pay, as soon as possible. If you are paying via Parent Pay we will require your sponsor form returning so we can claim the gift aid.

**Dinner Money** unfortunately we do have a small number of families who are running up dinner money arrears. Once again we must remind parents that dinner money MUST be paid in advance of the meal being taken. Although we are reluctant to do so we may have to pass these debts onto the Local Authority's debt recovery service. Please, please ensure all the outstanding money is paid.

## **Dates for next week**

On Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> June at 6:30pm, there will be a meeting for the families of children who will be starting in Sunshines this September .

On Friday 16<sup>th</sup> June Miss Pugh's class will be having their assembly starting at 8:50am in the main hall.

## **Future events**

On 22<sup>nd</sup> Mrs Barton's & Ms Burrough's classes and then on the 23<sup>rd</sup> June children in Miss Pugh's and Mrs Hayton's classes will need to bring their bikes to school as they will be taking part in a Pro Ride Cycle workshop. There will be more details soon.

The Y5/6 end of term production will be in the evening of the Wednesday 21st June and an afternoon perfomance on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> June. Tickets will go out shortly.

We have already sent out the information about the sports events for this term but we have included this item again as some parents seem to have missed it.

## Sports events coming up...

We have many competitions, events and experiences coming up during next half term. We have just listed a few dates to keep you updated. There will be letters

going out to individual children/classes involved in the specific events. As always we will update the PE page of our website once the activities have taken place.

Next term Adam Palmer from Premier Sport will be delivering 6 weeks of Multi skills based activities with Year 1 children on a Friday morning. Please can parents ensure that all year 1 children have a suitable outdoor PE in school for these sessions.

Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June: KS1 Athletics Multi Skills event at Tadcaster Grammar School

**Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June**- KS1 Athletics Multi Skills event at Tadcaster Grammar School. 30 children will attend this competition.

**Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> June**- We are taking part in the North Yorkshire Schools cycle relay. A team of 4 cyclists will be arriving on our playground to hand over a baton before 4 of our children follow the cyclists to Lotherton Hall by minibus to see the baton handed over to Leeds schools.

**Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> June**- Following on from the Tour de Yorkshire and our very own North Yorkshire Cycle relay we have Phil Bateman a pro ride cyclist leading cycling workshops in school. These sessions will be delivered to Miss Pugh's class, Mrs Hayton's class, Mrs Barton/Miss Middlebrook's class and Ms Burrough's class.

Week Beginning 26<sup>th</sup> June- This will be our annual PE week.

**Monday 26<sup>th</sup> June**- Year 1 Race afternoon which will begin at 1.30pm. Parents are welcome to come and cheer the children on.

**Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> June**- Wheelchair Basketball. Our sports crew requested that we have this workshop. They enjoyed it so much last time that they wanted it again. Adrian Kennedy will lead the sessions for Mr Tucker's class, Ms Burrough's class, Mr Watson's class and Mrs Barton/Miss Middlebrook's class.

Mr Tucker and Mrs Whelerton's Race Afternoon which will begin at 1.30pm. Parents are welcome to come and cheer the children on.

**Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> June**- Potted Sports Morning- children in Years 1-6 will participate in the annual event. Children will be placed into teams based on their house colour. They will then rotate around 24 different activities throughout the morning. The event will begin at 9.00 until approx 11am. Parents are welcome to come and watch this event. *Any parents who are able to volunteer to help for the morning please let the school office/ Mrs Sampson know.* 

Ms Burrough's Race Afternoon which will begin at 1.30pm. Parents are welcome to attend.

**Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> June**--Mrs Barton/Miss Middlebrook's class and Mr Watson's race afternoon which will begin at 1.30pm. Parents are welcome to attend.

**Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June-** Year 2 Race Afternoon which will begin at 1.30pm. Parents are welcome to attend.

**Congratualtions** to Ms Burroughs who has been successful in being appointed to the leadership team of Barlby Bridge Primary School , where from September 2017 she will be the Deputy Headteacher. We will all be very sad to see Ms Burroughs leave at the end of this term, but equally are very pleased and proud that she has achieved this well deserved promotion.

Yours sincerley

Miss Karen O'Donnell